
WINNEBAGO COUNTY SAFETY COMMISSION 

Meeting Minutes- July 9, 2014 

Members Present: 
Scott Morrison- OASD 
Kayla Ahrens- WisDot 
Chris Honish- Wis. State Patrol 
Bob Doemel-Winnebago County Highway 
Todd Christie- Winnebago County Sheriff’s Office 
Daunita Kline-Community Representative 
Mike Panosh-DOT-BOTS 
Duane Luker- Winnebago County Sheriff’s Office 
Kevin Wilkinson-Neenah PD “EXCUSED” 
Scott Nelson- WisDot 
 
Meeting was called to order at 9:08 A.M. by Bob Doemel.  Members were recorded and collected.  
Motion to accept the minutes as written from the April 9, 2014 meeting Honish, second Christie.  
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Bob Doemel- Inform TSC about the passing of Georgia Buttke this past April 23 (former TSC chairperson) 
 
Scott Morrison- Presentation on Oshkosh Area School District Driver Education Program 
 
Bob Doemel- Information on up coming 40th Annual Governor’s Conference on Highway Safety 
 
Round Table 
 
Scott Nelson- Bridge work continuing on CTH-Y and CTH-GG overheads. 
The week of the July 14th incident management meeting for the 41 project scheduled 
 
Chris Honish- Increase volume of calls regarding reckless driving/speeding resulted in increased patrol 
on 41, numerous contacts made during enforcement. Also mentioned Country USA injuries resulting 
from vehicle versus pedestrians (questioned future sidewalks?) 
 
Mike Panosh- Local media event held in Winnebago County on Snell Road County Park (“Carp Pond’s”) 
called “Rutter Hit’s the Water”, educating boater’s on drinking while boating. Panosh emphasized what 
a great turnout. Traffic fatalities from 2014 are down from 2013 (217 in 2014 from 234 in 2013). 
Motorcycle fatalities are even with 2013 so far. 
 
Christie- Winnebago County fatalities are about even from last year, (8 in 2013 to 7 so far in 2014). 
Discussed Country USA impact on local/County/State roads in the area of CUSA grounds.  
 
Daunita Kline- Questioned local law enforcement regarding proper bicycle location while riding on the 
roadway. Bike position  while following a car making a right hand turn at a intersection. Christie 
responded, Bike should be behind the vehicle, not next to vehicle making the right turn motion. 
 



Bob Doemel- CTH-I and CTH-N intersection and CTH-T re-construction update: Crews battling wet 
weather, construction stopped during upcoming EAA week. Thanked the State Patrol for working with 
the Hwy. Dept. on solving weight problems with county vehicles on 41. 
Postpone the annual elections for the TSC for next meeting on Wednesday October 8, 2014.  
 
The next meeting is scheduled for 09:00 A.M. on Wednesday October 8, 2014 at the Winnebago County 
Sheriff’s Office. 
 
Motion to adjourn by Honish; 2nd by Kline. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 10:15 A.M. 

 


